PENNINE MOUNTAIN BIKE ACTION
Meeting Notes
21 February 2011
 

1. Present  - Andy, Ronnie, Dave, Bill, Adrian, Tommy, Tim, Libby, Craig S, Dave B, Jon, Pete. Apologies – Tony, Paul, Lesley.
2. Membership  - Currently Corporate/Group members are BAD, Ride on, Tarty Bikes, Hope Technology, EDC & Back on Track and supporters are LCC and Forestry Commission. We have made a start on individual membership too. So far five have paid up and pushing this is one of the next jobs. Joining process is discussed under ‘website’
3. Insurance – Now in place. 
4. Training –  The first aid course is now fully subscribed and that will give us a list of ‘dig leaders’ who can head up dig teams and be covered by insurance. Tony will just want to confirm names which whoever said they want places. Felt that a second first aid course would be welcomed.
5. Quick wins  - 
a. Hurstwood – still going through the hoops and so we need to wait and see on this.

b. Andy reported that a couple of ex groundwork employees have developed a plan involving a putting a leased portacabin up at Lee which they would use as a base for training and group activities. They have asked for PMBA support. In discussion with then Andy had suggested that as a first phase we concentrate on getting the cabin in place and this could be used to support events, train building and training groups as well as providing toilets, spares and snacks for riders. The cost would be around £2k and it was agreed that as long a certain criteria were met (planning and service costs) we would offer to apply to Rossendale Neighbourhood grant scheme to part fund this.
c. Bill reported on proposed trail development at Bowley Scout Camp   “The development will be in the field known as the Activity Field to the west of the collection of lands which comprise Bowley Scout Camp.  Activity Field is a north west facing open meadow, of a good gradient but comprising several drainage bowls which form small steams towards the riverside woodland, also with surrounding raised terraces, and dry-er walkways which might be used to form the skeleton for the new trail.  The trail will exit onto Dean Lane nearest the Camp entrance.  From our field walk experience a trail length of around 1.0 km might be reasonably achievable”   BAD have been approached to give user input into the project. This gave rise to discussion about how PMBA et al should respond to such requests and whether it gave rise to further insurance issues. Will value SingletrAction guidance on how to address this.
6. Access and Forestry sell off – We are still awaiting a response from Lancashire Forum (Tony chasing) but Paul has been following up with Bury/Bolton and Rochdale Access Forums. Progress report for next meeting and this will be a standard agenda item. Forestry sell off is now postponed of course but the lesson learnt is that it is helpful to have a pre agreed position and with this in mind Tim offered to draft something for both PMBA and SingletrAction.
7. Communications, Website – Had a good session looking at where Jon and Adrian have got to with this site. Excellent effort all round. Lots of comments and discussion. General action is for everyone to look at the site and respond to Jon with comments (www.pmba.org.uk). Jon also asks for content – any news or info please sent to him. Agreed members area needs online application asap and SingletrAction offered their experience to help sort this. Also need a home page blurb and Andy offered to draft something (sent out for comment already). Following on from design discussions Adrian offered to sort out some headed paper and things like email footers. Jon and he can also sort specific pmba emails and Andy asked for andy@pmba.org.uk. 
8. Funding and Finance report, needs, sponsorship and fund raising – Ronnie reported that we have over £700 in the bank. We have had excellent initial support from Sponsors and have Ride On, Tarty Bikes, EDC, Back on Track and Hope on board as well as significant support from LCC and FC. Andy will progress Sport England application once we have enough specifics for it and he identified future SE opportunities -  Sportivate (for young people - spring 2011) and Sport Leaders (supporting volunteers – Autumn 2011). Tommy reported on the Cyclejunkies raffle where folk can win a set of Avid Code breaks. Proceeds will go to PMBA and so many thanks to Cyclejunkies for this support.
9. Affiliations and relations with other bodies. BC and CTC affiliations now in place. 
10. AOB
11. Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 22 March

